
 

 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 

September’s Message from Mrs. Carol Bowie-
Cotton 
 
LES Families: 
Welcome to the 2023-2024 school year!  We are excited about starting this school 
year and know that our students will continue to GROW both socially and 
academically throughout the year.  Our theme this year is GROWing Greatness 
Together at LES… It’s GROW Time!!!  Our focus as a school is on literacy.  
Reading is one of the most important skills that a student can have.  Please help 
us by encouraging a love for reading and for books at home.  Throughout the year, 
we will send home books that can be used to build at home libraries.    
I would like to thank everyone who attended our Meet and Greet in August.    
Throughout the year, we will have other events such as our Back to School Bash 
scheduled for September 29, 2023. The various events throughout the year are to 
support our children and families in both academic and social activities.   
I also want to share the importance of our families joining and becoming active in 
our Parent Teacher Organization (PTO).  The PTO not only provides physical help 
for various activities on our campus but they also provide financial support via 
fundraisers throughout the year.  The PTO is generous to LES each and every 
year.  We would not have many items (swing sets, communication folders, 
Promethean Boards, etc.) without their support.  You may join the PTO by 
submitting a payment of $5.  You may do this online at 
https://osp.osmsinc.com/StCharlesParish/.  Please also consider purchasing a $7 
pencil pouch for your child to help support the PTO. 
Thank you for your support last school year and for your continuous support 
throughout this school year. 
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Luling Elementary Expectations 
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Ashley Bennett DeJean Foundation 
 

Loving Stitches by Jill Chilton 
 

United Methodist Church of Destrehan, LA 
 

Cookie Experience by Anne Schexnaydre 
 

Carez Cotton (CJ the Groomer at @ Thee Anointed Hair 
Studio) 

 
Jose Anderson (The Anointed Barber @ Thee Anointed Hair 

Studio) 
 

Marcia Kliebert 
 

Guarantee Restoration Services, LLC 
 

Holy Family Catholic Church 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 

 
  

Its GROW Time!  
 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           
 

 

 
ANYONE picking up your child from school  
 Must be listed on your child’s 

emergency card and  
 Must present photo identification 

to the school office specialist in the 
main office.  Otherwise, your child 
will not be released.   

 Photo identification will also be 
required at car riders if you do not 
have your placard. 

  In addition, only those on a child’s 
emergency card will be allowed to 
pick him/her up from car riders.   

 
 

If you are checking your child out from school, you must do so by 
3:30 p.m. We will not take changes over the phone. Car rider or 
after care notes may be sent with your child to school.  You may 
also fax or email notes.  Bus changes are not allowed. 
Fax-985-785-9933         
E-mailed-lulingcubs@stcharles.k12.la.us 
Check in time 8:30-8:40 a.m. 
Dismissal Time:  3:40-3:50 p.m. 

If you have not completed your child’s paperwork 
(emergency card or release forms) sent home on the first 
day of school, please do so as soon as possible. 
Remember, some of this can be completed online. 
 

 

    
   

 If you have not paid 
your child’s $20.00 
technology   fee or 
$8.00 supply fee, 
please send this in as 
soon as possible.  

 

Attendance Requirements: 
 

ELEMENTARY students shall be in 
attendance a minimum of 167 days a 
school year.  Students may only be 
absent 10 days.  ELEMENTARY 
students who accrue more than 10 
absences will NOT be eligible for 
promotion.  Extenuating circumstances 
may apply.  For more information, 
please refer to the 2023-2024 Student 
Code of Conduct District Handbook. 

September 
Upcoming Events 

 
9/4  Labor Day Holiday 
9/7  Picture Day 
9/8  Early Dismissal 
9/29  Back-to-School night  

    
 

REMINDERS

We would like to welcome our newest Tiger Cub member, 
Officer George Cunningham to our Luling Family.  He is a 24 
1/2 year veteran of the St. Charles Parish Sheriff’s Office 
and will be servicing elementary schools on the West Bank. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for 
supporting your child on their journey through Pre- 
 



Pre-Kindergarten 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Pre-K students are having loads of fun meeting new friends 
and exploring their new school! We’ve started exploring our first 

thematic unit, My School and Me. Through our learning we’ll 
explore the following topics: 

 My School 
 My Body 
 My Senses 
 My Feelings 

Students will also continue to practice routines and procedures 
as they adjust to their new learning environment. We can’t wait 

to see their love for school continue to grow! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 
 
 

It’s STILL GROW TIME with our Kindergarten Geniuses! 
 
 
 
 
 

We are excited to start our second month in kindergarten. The kids are continuing to work very hard to learn 
all of the procedures and routines needed to be successful in kindergarten. 

We are ecstatic to begin unit two in our CKLA skills curriculum. Blending is a critical skill for reading. They 
will learn to blend individual sounds known as phonemes to say two- and three-sound words. Towards the latter 

part of the month, we will begin unit 3. In unit 3, the students will begin to make connections between sounds and 
symbols. They will continue to practice blending sounds into words and they will be taught several of the symbols 

used when reading and writing. The students will learn to identify and draw the “picture” for the /m/, /a/, /t/, 
/d/, /o/, /c/, and /g/ sounds. We do not refer to the alphabets learned as letters. We refer to them as “pictures” 

of the sounds. Once the students learn the sounds, they will start to build, read, and write words. For example, 
after the /m/, /a/, and /t/ sounds are taught, the children will learn to read and write words including the words, 

am, mat, and Tam from the sounds taught in class. 
In mathematics, we will continue to practice counting sets of objects to answer how many. The students 

will continue to strategize to count objects in configurations (circular, scattered, and linear). The students will also 
continue to match a set of objects to a numeral, write numerals, and create sets of objects up to 10, 

We look forward to blooming and growing with you and your child. It’s GROW Time!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL! 

Students and teachers are gearing up for a great 2023-2024 school year! The beginning of 
the year is always a busy time for our first graders. We are working hard to learn the routines, 

procedures, and expectations of our new classrooms. 
In Skills, we will be reviewing the sounds and spellings taught in kindergarten as a review. 

Students will review short vowels sounds, consonant sounds, consonant digraphs and double 
letter spellings. Students will also learn new tricky words and begin reading ‘Snap Shots’. 

In Math, students will organize data to make counting and comparing easier and advance 
to apply counting on as a strategy for addition. Students will compare equivalent ways to 

make the same total and reason about the meaning of the equal sign.  
In Knowledge, students will listen to some well know fables that teach morals, increase their 
vocabulary and reading comprehension, and become familiar with key elements and parts 

of a story.  
Reminders:  

 Check your child’s homework folder nightly. 
 Send a healthy snack and water bottle daily. 
 Weekly Wednesday folders go home every Wednesday. Please review and discuss 

work with your child, then sign and return it on Thursday. 
 Remember to return the pink emergency card, student handbook last page, and pay 

for the $20 technology fee and $8 supply fee.  

 



         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are so excited for the 2023-2024 school year! The students have set 
goals and are off to an amazing start! Second grade is doing so well with 
learning and following all procedures and expectations at Luling 
Elementary. Just a few reminders to ensure you and your child have a 
successful start to the school year. Please turn in the $8 supply fee and 

the $20 technology fee to your child’s 
homeroom teacher. The supply list is 
posted on the Luling Elementary 
website. If you have not done so already, 
please ensure your child has their 
supplies for the school year. Please make 
sure that you have turned in all 
beginning of the year paperwork to your 
child’s teacher. Also, it is very beneficial 
for students to practice cleanliness 
procedures (washing hands) at school 
and at home. Please review procedures 
with your child to keep everyone healthy 
and safe. We look forward to blooming 
and growing with you and your child! 
Our second graders are ready to GROW! 

                    
 Third Graders are Growing Geniuses! 

Second Grade Teacher Bitmojis

Second Grade Hallway 



In ELA, Students are working in 
Unit 1 of the Louisiana Guidebook. 
This unit anchor book is titled 
“Lapin Plays Possum”. Students 
will explore various folktales with 
emphasizing on cajun culture. 
They will begin to write details 
using a SPO (single paragraph 
outline).  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Students work together to create classroom rules. Then they 
sign to show that they understand and will commit to the 
expectations set by their peers and self. 
 
In science, students are reading about 1900 
Galveston Hurricane. They are learning 
about severe weather and how to prepare 
and keep safe. 

 
  

 
 

 
 

In math, students are being introduced to multiplication 
using repeated addition and skip counting 
skills to find the total to different 
multiplication equations. 

 

 
Students are practicing the routine and 
procedure for our daily silent reading.                          



 

  

Math: Students are working on identifying,  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
trying to answer the Essential Question: How  

 

 

 

 

 

 

our skills using maps and primary and  
secondary sources. We are looking  

 

beginning in mid September.  

Mrs. Barrett:  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
pvanlieu@stcharles.k12.la.us 

 
hpfister@stcharles.k12.la.us 

 
brichard1@stcharles.k12.la.us 

 
aschulze@stcharles.k12.la.us 

     

 

 

 



5th Grade’s August Newsletter Article 
 

As we begin our first unit Birchbark House, geniuses will read fiction and nonfiction texts about how Native 
Americans and global explorers laid the foundation for the United States. Then, they will explore how we learn about our 
past and how that impacts who we are today.  Make sure to ask them to summarize the parts of the story we will read every 
day.  
 

In our preparation for the new Louisiana State standards in social studies, geniuses will take this opportunity to 
review and straighten vital social studies skills that will be needed in order to ensure success. Specific skills we will work on 
in class are map reading, governmental structures, analytical source reading, and how to correctly state historical facts 
during an academic discussion.   
 
 This month, Science geniuses further their investigation of why the Statue of Liberty’s appearance changed as we 
model and discuss boiling and condensation of water.  Through those investigations, we’ll determine when heating and 
cooling substances form new substances.  After reviewing and assessing the properties of matter in all forms and heating 
and cooling substances, we’ll discuss and investigate what happens when substances are mixed and dissolved.  By 
observing weight changes as well as the properties before and after mixing and dissolving, we’ll be able to determine when 
a new substance forms.  This sequence of investigations will lead us to determine which environmental factors surrounding 
the Statue of Liberty may have caused a change in its appearance. 
 

Math geniuses will continue their work with dividing whole numbers fluently and will evaluate numerical 
expressions.  Geniuses will solidify Module 1’s study of place value concepts of whole numbers by solving world problems 
by applying their understanding of multiplying and dividing whole numbers.  Around the middle of September, they will begin 
Module 2 with the study of addition and subtraction with fractions.  This will include us interpreting fractions as division 
expressions, writing quotients as both mixed numbers or fractions, and using models to represent fractions as division.  
From there, we’ll move on to adding and subtracting fractions with related units using pictorial models, area models, and 
numerically. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Family Learning Center  

Miriam Gomez-Rosa, 985-331-8059, Mgomez1@stcharles.k12.la.us 

"At the end of the day, the most overwhelming key to a child's success is the positive involvement of parents." 
 ~Jane Hull 

September 2023 
First and foremost, welcome to the new school year! My name is Miriam Gomez Rosa, and I am proud to say that I am the 
new Family Literacy teacher for Luling Elementary. The family center is located on Luling’s campus and is here to help you, 
your child’s first teacher .   My mission is to empower you with the knowledge and resources that will help you feel 
capable to help your child reach their academic potential.  We will have many opportunities for volunteers as well as 
continue hosting grade level learning sessions accompanied with a “learning walk,” an opportunity for you to witness the 
teaching and learning happening in your child’s classroom.  In the near future, we will begin our Community Kindergarten 
Readiness Playgroups. Our playgroups will be on Thursdays at 10:00am this year and we will begin hosting September 7.  
So mark your calendars and tell your family and friends to bring their children, ages birth-5 years old who are not enrolled in 
a school, so that when it comes time for them to enter Kindergarten, they will be ready!  We hope you come to visit the 
Family Learning Center one day and see all that is here to help you set your child up for success.  We will announce the 
date for our Family Center Open House night soon.  I look forward to meeting and working alongside of you.  Should you 
need resources to help your child, my contact information is above. Have a great school year!  
"Al final del día, la clave más abrumadora para el éxito de un niño es la participación positiva de los padres.” ~Jane Hull 

 
septiembre 2023 

En primer lugar, ¡bienvenidos al nuevo año escolar! Mi nombre es Miriam Gomez Rosa y me enorgullece decir que soy la 
nueva maestra de familia y literatura de la escuela primaria Luling. El centro familiar está ubicado en el campus de Luling y 
está aquí para ayudarlo a usted, el primer maestro de su hijo. Mi misión es empoderarlo con el conocimiento y los recursos 
que lo ayudarán a sentirse capaz de ayudar a su hijo  alcanzar su potencial académico. Tendremos muchas oportunidades 
para los voluntarios y continuaremos organizando sesiones de aprendizaje de nivel de grado acompañadas de una 
"caminata de aprendizaje", una oportunidad para que usted sea testigo de la enseñanza y el aprendizaje que sucede en el 
salón de clases de su hijo. Pronto comenzaremos nuestros grupos de juego comunitarios de preparación para el kinder. 
Nuestros grupos de juego serán los jueves a las 10:00 am este año y comenzaremos a organizar el 7 de septiembre. Así 
que marque sus calendarios y dígales a sus familiares y amigos que traigan a sus hijos, desde el nacimiento hasta los 5 
años que no estén inscritos en una escuela, para que cuando llegue el momento de que ingresen a kinder, ¡estarán listos! 
Esperamos que algún día venga a visitar el Centro de aprendizaje familiar y vea todo lo que hay aquí para ayudarlo a 
preparar a su hijo para el éxito. Pronto anunciaremos la fecha de nuestra noche de puertas abiertas del Family Center. 
Espero conocerte y trabajar junto a ti. Si necesita recursos para ayudar a su hijo, mi información de contacto está arriba. 
¡Que tengas un gran año escolar! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PE classroom 

Activities to try at Home: 
 Create an indoor obstacle course 

 Take a family walk or hike for 20 minutes 
 Run up and down your driveway for 5 minutes 

 Run 3 laps around your house 
 Build a cup tower then bowl it over with a ball 

 Plank for as long as you can 
 Jump rope for 10 minutes 

School is back in full swing and so are our PE classes!  We have been going 
over all our rules and procedures to keep us safe in PE.  Please ask your child 
what rules we learned to keep them safe.    We are also learning more about 

daily physical activity and why it is good for our bodies and mind.  
 It’s going to be a GREAT year! 

Exercise not  
only changes  
your body.  It 
changes your  
mind, your 

attitude, and  
your mood. 



Literacy 
 

Welcome back. The literacy department 
has been busy learning about new ways 

to help accelerate our Geniuses. We 
have been assisting teacher with the 
Dibels screener and doing diagnostic 

testing to gain a deep understanding of 
what each student needs to make their 

learning grow. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Encouragement       
 

Many times, parents try to get their children to behave in a certain way by pointing out 
what the children are not doing properly or by criticizing them. 
“Because you didn’t pick up your clothes, your room looks like a garbage dump”. 
“Will you ever learn that you are supposed to do your homework right after school?” 
Unfortunately, this common tactic does not work. Psychological research has repeatedly 
shown that only a small percentage of children actually improve their behavior as a result of 
this type of interaction. 

Encouraging children is a better approach. This means finding whatever good there is 
in a situation and mentioning only that. This may seem impossible when the child’s bedroom 
is an embarrassing sight and his/her grades are falling because homework isn’t being turned 
in on time. However, recognition of good qualities motivates children to try harder. This, in 
turn, enables them to improve! 

Expecting Too Much Too Soon 
It is important not to expect too much from your child too soon. We need to set high 
expectations, but give children time to grow and meet the expectations we set. If you do, you 
might not provide the encouragements that your child needs to improve his/her performance. 
Remember that you can break any skill into small segments and work at accomplishing each 
small part until your child learns the desired behavior. 
 
Dr. Frank Clavelle Jr. 
Professional School Counselor  
 

 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 


